

**Minutes**  
**October 16, 2006**  
**Location: Camille Vokey, 73 Fiddle Parkway**

**Present: Camille Vokey, Peter Jollimore, Leslie Wilson, Sadie Burns, Dan McGin, Vicki Morton, Sonya Locke, and Curtis Robertson**

**Regrets: Ray Bowie, Elizabeth Jung**

**Minutes prepared by Sadie Burns**

| <b>Agenda Item</b>                 | <b>Discussion</b>  | <b>Action</b> |
|------------------------------------|--|---------------|
| <b>1. Approval of Agenda</b>       | <b>Approved</b>  |               |
| <b>2. Approval of Sept Minutes</b> | <b>Approved</b>  |               |
| <b>Updates</b>                     |  |               |
| <b>3. Financial</b>                | <b>No update as treasurer unable to attend</b>   |               |
| <b>4. Auction</b>                  | <b>The auction was a success. The total raised was sent out in a previous e-mail immediately following the auction. Shirley will put something in the Masthead News re the auction and thanking those who donated to the auction.</b>  |               |
| <b>5. Prospect Road Rec Assoc.</b> | <b>The site has been chosen for the Rec centre. It is the area between the Brookside School and the Fire Station on Prospect Road. The Rec association holds weekly meetings and they are open to the public. For additional information, please go to web site: <a href="http://www.prospectcommunities.com">www.prospectcommunities.com</a>. The date and time of future meetings is posted there.</b> |               |

|                                    |   |  |
|------------------------------------|---|--|
| <p><b>6. Subdivision Sign</b></p>  | <p>The old signs have been taken down, but they have yet to be hauled away. Peter will contact Randy to see if he is able to haul them away, if not Dan will arrange to have them taken away.</p> <p>Curtis will approach Reg Rankin, our county councilor to see if there is money available to help with the cost of a new sign. The cost is approx \$3800.00 plus tax for the new sign. We raised approx \$2500.00 from the 2 Fundraisers (the auction and the cookbook)</p> | <p>Peter will contact Randy and advise Dan. Curtis will contact Reg Rankin re the money.</p>   |
| <p><b>7. Newsletter</b></p>        | <p>Shirley will do the Newsletter giving special thanks to those people who donated to the auction. Also, she will highlight the membership. We are planning Christmas Caroling. It will be mentioned in the Newsletter. Camille will forward the info to Shirley. Leslie has some pictures from the auction she will also forward to Shirley.</p>  | <p>Shirley to do Newsletter and Camille to forward info to her. Leslie to forward pictures</p>   |
| <p><b>8. Notice Board Sign</b></p> | <p>Dan will do the Notice Board Sign. He will prepare a list of material he needs to make the board and Peter will take it to Kent for a price on the material. We had sent out a request for any material members had, that they were willing to donate, but no replies received.</p> <p>The Board will be single pitch and only using 1 side...It will be next to the mailboxes.</p>  | <p>Dan will prepare list of material Peter will get price Dan will do the board</p> <p>If anybody has any material, please contact Dan</p> |

|  |  |  |
|--|--|--|
| <p><b>9. Christmas Caroling</b></p>    | <p><b>It has been decided to do the Christmas Caroling again this year. The tentative date will be December 14. We will meet at Sonya's in Park Court at 6PM and end at Curtis's on Forest Glade at 7:30PM. We will collect Food Bank items. There will be cookies and hot chocolate at Curtis's. Camille will go through the song book and select 6 songs. We encourage all adults and children to join us.</b></p> <p><b>More info will be in the Nov minutes</b></p>  | <p><b>Camille will select songs.</b></p>   |
| <p><b>10. Parkland Development</b></p> | <p><b>The land for Parkland development is on the Prospect River Road. In order to develop the land it is felt it is better to go through the Rec Association. We will have a better chance of progress then if we go through the municipality direct. If we can raise some funds ourselves then we could have a better chance of obtaining assistance. The Parkland will be on the agenda for the AGM.</b></p> <p><b>The idea of an interesting universal design was discussed. May be easier to get funding if we came up with a new unique idea for developing the park.</b></p> <p><b>Nichols Lake is HRM owned. There are many potholes on the pathway. Crusher dust could be used to fill in some of the</b></p> | <p><b>Peter will approach other groups.</b></p> <p><b>Peter will contact the developer to determine proper access to Fiddle Lake and advise the members.</b></p> |

|                                    |   |  |
|------------------------------------|---|--|
|                                    | <p>potholes. Other groups will be approached to see if they are willing to help with the filling in of the potholes.</p> <p>There have been some questions regarding the right of way to Fiddle Lake. Peter will contact the developer to determine the proper access</p> |  |
| <b>11. School Parking</b>          | <p>Parking on MacDonald Lake Road is considered dangerous and a letter is to be sent to the principal, School Board, RCMP and Dept of Transportation voicing our concerns.</p>  | <p>Camille will draft the letter</p>   |
| <b>12. Dog Signs</b>               | <p>There is a concern re people walking their dogs and not picking up after them. This is an HRM By-Law and fines attached to violation of the By- Law. HRM will be approached to obtain signs to be posted.</p>  | <p>Leslie will contact Reg Rankin re the signs</p>   |
| <b>13. Other Business</b>          | <p>We are looking at another Fund Raiser. This will be tickets to a movie on the Big Screen at Empire Theatre in Bayers Lake. We are looking at Jan or Feb for this event.</p>  | <p>Vicki will contact Empire Theatre re more information, seating capacity, what is involved, obtaining tickets, etc</p> |
| <b>14. Covenants and By-Laws</b>   | <p>For any information or concerns, please contact the developer.</p>   |  |
| <b>15. Bikers on Prospect Road</b> | <p>Concerns were raised regarding the danger of having so many bikers on Prospect Road and the lack of a biker's lane. It has been acknowledged that with new subdivisions and so much traffic, Prospect Road is becoming more</p>  | <p>Camille will look into route to take re getting a bike lane on Prospect Road.</p>                                     |

|                     |  |  |
|---------------------|--|--|
|                     | <b>dangerous as time goes on, not only for drivers but for our students and people who have to walk on the side of the road.</b> |  |
| <b>Next Meeting</b> | <b>The next meeting will be held at Vicki Morton's, 41 Eagleview Terrace November 20, 8:30 PM</b>                                |  |